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Trevor N.—Chair
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Nick P. – RCM Alt/GTO
Brandon C. – ASR/RCM AFASCNA
Kristina C. - RDA
Rob O – RD 
David H. – member

MRSCNA MINUTES
July 13-14, 2012
· Trevor N. opened with prayer
· Brandon C. read the 12 Traditions
· Wes R. read the 12 Concepts
· Sharon F. read the previous minutes.   Approved with amendments.
· Treasurer gave report.
· 8 RCM/ALT present.
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon F. read old business from April 2012 minutes, minutes accepted with amendment.  Correction of motion 03-04-12 “to reserve $1000” and not “$100”.  Approved with correction. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Candie B. gave report.   See attached.  Also see attached report from Wes R. 
OLD BUSINESS

None. 
AREA REPORTS:

AFASCNA

7/14/2012

Appalachian Foothills Area Service Committee of NA

Dear Family,

The Appalachian Foothills Area is still alive and well.  We continue to be blessed with regular meeting attendance at all of our home groups and have added a new woman’s issues meeting on Wednesday night @ 7pm in Parkersburg at the First Baptist Church on the corner of Ninth and Market Streets.

Our activity subcommittee has been meeting regularly and is still planning for a new annual activity in the fall focused around service.  We hope to tap into the vast experience our regional members have to share.  We had a great turnout for our recent Freedom Day Blast, on July 1st.  We would like to thank Erica T. for sharing her experience strength and hope.

Our H&I subcommittee continues to carry an H&I presentation to Camden Clark Memorial Hospital’s Behavioral Health Unit every other Wednesday evening.  We continue to have positive experiences with patients on the unit and with the unit itself.  We are currently exploring the possibility of carrying a meeting to the Noble County Correctional Facility in Caldwell, OH after being contacted by the Wheeling Area, who has started carrying a meeting in that facility.  We will be making contact with the facility to see what we can work out.

We have no requests or motions at this time and are grateful to be a part of the Mountaineer region.

In loving service,

Brandon C.

Regional Committee Member/ASR

GTO:

GTO Area Report

Things are going well in the Greater Than Ourselves Area. We have 15 active and flourishing home groups. Of those 15 groups one of them is a brand new meeting on Saturday evenings at 6:30pm. You will find details of location on the website and the upcoming schedules. We also still serve Ceredo and Barboursville, WV inside our area. However, the majority of our meetings are found in downtown Huntington. We also have one 10:30am meeting and two noon meetings that are working hard to carry the message. 

Service efforts continue strong in our area and we are grateful to have an abundance of newcomers who are eager and willing to serve. We have three active service committees including PI, H&I, and Activities. PI committee continues to monitor and maintain the GTO website which can be accessed at www.gtoana.org.  This committee has actively been completing a variety of mass mailing projects and continues to target professional to reach addicts.  The committee also provides PI presentations on a monthly basis to The Loved Ones Group. A PI learning day workshop was conducting at the GTO campout and was a great success. It was attending by many and seemed to spark some enthusiasm for PI service in our area. Big thanks to Wes R for driving 1000000 miles deep into the heart of Appalachian culture to help us ( The PI committee is currently researching information regarding the possibility of a billboard in our area. Any suggestions from the regional PI committee are appreciated.  

As for H & I, it continues to go strong in our area. Many people like this type of service and we are grateful to have 6 H & I meetings. They serve Pinecrest, Riverpark Hospital, The Shell Juvenile Center, and Western Regional Jail women’s side. An H & I workshop was conducted at the GTO campout. Thank you to all who attended and assisted in providing a successful workshop. 

Obviously, the activities committee did a great job of putting on the annual GTO campout. It was a huge success. The recovery was flourishing with workshops, speaker meetings, campfire meetings, step-sharing, auctions, food and fellowship. There was a great diversity in the attendance with many addicts from newcomers to old-times. Thanks to everyone for attending and helping us carry the message. The next activity is in the process of being planned to keep your ears open for the date for the GTO Halloween Extravaganza!!! 







Grateful to Serve, 







Erica T

FANA:
FANA REPORT – JULY 2012

Greetings from FANA.  Our area continues to do well and we are growing.   Lots of people keep coming back and are staying clean.  We are having our area picnic on 8/19/2012 at Pipestem State Park.  We will have an H&I workshop at 11, eat at 1, and speaker at 2.  We would love to see you there!!  

We are having some discussion with a home group wanting to change RCM back to ASR.  We will decide on that at next ASC.  We are still trying to get willingness to go into SRJ but right now we don’t have enough willingness to even attempt it.  

We have an area donation of $300.00 today.  

Grateful to serve, 

Beverly R. RCM-Alt. 

NANA:  Shayne M. gave report. 

UPANA:  Rick W. gave report

MANA:  Kay M. gave report. 
Mountain Area report to MRSCNA

July 2012

The groups in the Mountain Area have maintained steady attendance in the past quarter.  There are no changes in our meeting schedules.  We have given out several key tags for various amounts of clean time.  We continue to take an H&I meeting into Anthony Correctional Center once a month.  Our annual Phone Line Workshop will be held on Saturday afternoon at our 21st Annual Fellowship in the Forest Campout which is August 3 – 5, and we hope that all of you will come!

Gratefully submitted,

Kay M., RCM

North Central:  Mandy W. gave report. 
A lot of really great things have been happening in our area as we are geared toward helping the addicts who still suffer in and out of our fellowship in the spirit of unity. All of our subcommittees are accomplishing some really amazing things. We have had some new people get involved in service work which is always exciting and continues to show that the program works.

Our H&I subcommittee still has 2 meetings that we take in weekly. Addicts take a meeting into Fairmont General Hospital every Sunday evening at 5:30, which is a dual diagnosis unit and also take one into Pruntytown Correctional Facility every Tuesday evening at 6:30, which is an all male facility. We have had a lot of support for both of these meetings and have had positive feedback from both facilities staff.

Our P&I subcommittee has continued to do several mailings and have been getting our meeting lists out to the public. They were also inquiring about having a billboard secured in our area.

Our Activities subcommittee has just recently put on a spaghetti dinner and silent auction which was a complete success. Several addicts showed up to support the event and we brought in a substantial amount of money to help fund our area picnic. This years area picnic will be held at Valley Falls State Park on August 25th and begins at 11:00 am. 

One of our area home groups, Freedom Thru Surrender, had their annual picnic on July 7th. We also recently had a Policy Workshop and H&I workshop in conjunction that generated a fairly large turnout. 

This will be my last report as RCM and I want to thank everyone for the love and support that everyone has shown me over the last 2 years. It has truly been an amazing experience and I will cherish all of the wonderful friendships that I have made through the love of service. I feel truly blessed to be a part of such an amazing group of people.

In Loving Service,

Mandy W., RCM 

Jamie B., RCM alt

MVASCNA:  Joe B. gave report.
· Metro Valley Area is still alive and free! We continue to carry “our message” of hope and freedom from active addiction. . . We have ten (10) homegropus and sixteen (16) meetings per week. . . 

· Our H&I efforts continue with Highland Hospital, Charleston Work Release, and have returned to South Central Regional Jail. We will have a presentation on 17th of July @ Southway in Thomas Hospital to begin regular H&I meeting there again. . . 
· Upcoming activities include our annual Spaghetti, Service in September event, date and location to come (more than likely 1414 Meyers Ave in Dunbar). 

· Our PR efforts have continued to grow in service to our communities need. . .  We hope to be able to continue our bi-yearly flyer days, they have been a great success! We have hope to add more bus signs in the upcoming year as well. . . 

· $32 for meeting schedules. 

In Loving Service, 

Joe B. ASR  
SCURA:  No representation.
AREA MOTIONS: 

MOTION #01-07-12: 

MAKER:  NANA
MOTION:  This statement to be included in the registration packet at the convention.  “The convention committee has a request for those attending this convention.  Please refrain from obvious displays of a profane, obscene, or explicitly sexual nature.  Along with the NA fellowship members of the general public enjoy this facility.  We do not wish to offend them or the staff of Cedar Lakes Convention Center. We would never try to interfere with your individual rights.  We’re only asking you to consider the feelings of others.  Thank you, enjoy your weekend.”  
INTENT:  To give the convention subcommittee some ideas for dealing with this problem. 
RESULT:  Referred to Convention Subcommittee (Tabled until next subcommittee meeting). 
SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:
Phone Line Subcommittee:   Brandon C. chaired

7/14/2012

Phoneline Subcommittee

Dear Family,

The Mountaineer Region Phoneline Service continues to service those seeking meeting and general information about Narcotics Anonymous.  The OneBox service has recently updated it’s user interface and currently boasts a new more user friendly interface that makes changing the call routing schedule far easier to update.  If anyone is willing to get more involved with this aspect of phoneline service, please feel free to let me know.  We are still in need of a Vice Chair for the subcommittee and I would be more than willing to help another person understand and get involved with managing the OneBox system.  

A few months ago, an area member contacted me about the Phoneline Subcommittee policy after he noticed that it was not uploaded and housed on our website.  A couple days later he emailed me a copy of the policy draft 4/2000.  I thought that he had also passed it on to the webmaster to be uploaded but I must have been mistaken.  I will be forwarding it on to the webmaster to be uploaded.

Included in this report, I have included the current list of phoneline service members for all the areas.  Please review this list and let me know of any additions or subtractions from this list in your area.  This will certainly help maintain current records.  

I am grateful to serve the phoneline and offer my assistance in any way that I can.  Please feel free to contact me , if you have any questions.

In Loving Service,

Brandon C

Chair

See attachments for Phoneline policy document and list 

H&I Subcommittee:   Scott T. chaired.  No written report submitted. 
Convention Subcommittee: 
Convention Report July 2012

As always, the Spring Convention was a huge success. Big thank you to all of those who help serve and carry the message to make this event so special. We did have a pretty big change to our schedule and meals on Sunday. We incorporated a Sunday brunch into the mix and therefore we required altering the whole day’s schedule to accommodate this change. The brunch and schedule seemed to be favored by the addicts I spoke with. They like the reduced cost in the package that it provided. And they also liked the time of the speaker meetings. Some addicts did feel like they missed out on some of the fellowship that the lunch meals use to provide before leaving the property. As for cedar lakes they were favorable to the change as well as they did not lose as much money on meals that day. 

The change in topic meetings to the vocational buildings continues to be a good change with an increase in space for the meetings. And merchandise is doing well in their new location and people are catching on to the new changes. The change in the set-up of the registration for NA went well. It was highly successful to move the sticker/name bag table to the other side of the room as it really helped keep the registration process more manageable. 

As for merchandise there were some complaints of lack of options with colors. But the “camouflage” tie-dye was loved by most (
The reservation process for booking future packages was changed this convention and at the actual convention the process was smooth in relaying the information to addicts. Cedar Lakes was grateful to not be dealing with bum-rushing addicts in their registration building at 1pm on Saturday. ( The reservations are now being taken by mail only. I called to confirm that the process was going smoothly with Cedar Lakes and they have had no problems. There was one complaint from a director of a recovery house who is also a member. The house was having difficulty making reservations because $13.50 is needed per bed in order to reserve the room. After speaking with Cedar Lakes they advised me that due to cancellations they lost about $500 due to “no show” people in dorm rooms. They have to make the meal Friday night and if no one calls to cancel or ever shows up to pay for the package they lose money. Cedar Lakes has agreed to take only a $13.50 deposit for as many beds as needed in dorm rooms with a credit card number. There would be a 24 hour cancelation policy and if the addicts do not show up the card would be charged for the meals lost. I would recommend the committee discuss this issue to find a solution. 

Any other input on pro/cons/comments/suggestions from the spring convention are appreciated. 

Erica T. 
Public Relations:  
P. R REPORT

 We met with 23 members present. We discussed the need for a Chair for this Committee but did not have any takers. So, beat the bushes in your Area and bring them to the next meeting with resume and willingness. The past Chair is willing to help anyone who steps up. 

 We started with discussion on the billboard. There had been discussion in the past on how and can we get other billboards put up in other Areas. We will be looking into this and report back at the next meeting. 

 We moved on to the schedules. It was brought up that if we got better organized we could set a date to have all changes into the web-master and have the schedules printed and delivered to the regional meeting and bypass the mailing. It was discussed and it looks like we will be doing that. So, we will need to have the Areas get all changes in by the middle of Sept. The Chair will e-mail everyone concerned and give them a heads up on the cut off date so we can get them to the printer and out by the RSC. 

 We moved on to the flyers that Areas use for PR work. Members brought up places they gotten theirs. The WSO site has some and the Hawaii site has some, so check them out. They can be printed off the site free. The Areas are willing to share with other Areas the ones they have just ask. 

 An Area brought up a PR presentation and asked if we have anything for a handout or mailing that looks professional. It was shared that the WSO has a nice folder that holds a business card and a few IP’s and schedule. It will be checked on and see what the price is since it was shared that they may have discontinued it. 

 The Job Fair that all the Jails put on once a year was discussed and all Areas were directed to their local H&I Rep. and see when they happen so they can get involved in PR/H&I work. 

 It was brought up again about the PSA’s from the Michigan Region and we will again try and make contact and see what they have to offer and report back to the next meeting.

The Areas ordered 4200 schedules total this time. 

NC- 500     FREEDOM – 500   NANA – 400   METRO – 600   MT. – 200  

UPANA – 1000   GTO – 400   APPY – 200   COALFIELDS – 200   JAFA - 200 

Member/ Wes R.   

Wes R/Chair

Web servant report:

Greeting from the magical land of the internet.


Nothing to report this quarter all is well with the web page.


Shayne M.



MRSCNA web servant 

Finance subcommittee:  Candie B. gave report and Wes R. submitted report.
FINANCE COMMITTEE

We started with 18 members present. We started out with the election of a new Treas. I and Treas. II. It seemed that the present Treas. had been mistakenly quoted as wanting to re-up as Treas. After that was settled, we were informed that the past Treas. II was not willing to step up into the Treas. I position so the present nominee for Treas. II was asked if they were willing to take the position and they agreed to do so but were very anxious to have a Treas. II position filled. We were given paperwork from Cedar Lakes that would keep us up to date with our status and the Treas. will fill it out and deliver it to the office.   It seems we still have an outstanding bill with Cedar Lakes from May. We looked over the bill and we need to talk to Rosemary at the office about some discrepancies. We will need to contact the bank and get all the paper work in to change all the signers updated. It was asked if we could just have the bank use our bylaws and have them use the signers as Treas. in name. We will check on that. We discussed the CD and it seems that it had been sent to Paul W. old Charleston address. We also found out that it is still in the name of Bert J. and MRSCNA. When Bert found this out he called and had the address changed to the Regional PO box. It also will hit maturity in Jan of 2013. The balance as of the last call is $1681.98. It will be discussed at the next meeting about what we want to do with it. We will check on what penalties we would incur if we withdrew it early. We talked about cashing it in and adding it to our regular bank account to have direct access to it but nothing was finalized. We discussed adding $1000 to our prudent reserve but nothing was decided. 

We discussed the Quicken program that we are supposed to be using for our Treas. reports. We can’t seem to agree if we own it or not. A member donated the copy to the Treas.before this last one and they gave a copy to the last Treas. but could not use it since the numbers were not correct and would not balance out so they did not use it. So, this Treas. will make an effort to get brand new software for no more than $100 and see what can be done with the reports. 

 It was asked about do we need to have our Treas. I and II bonded? Nothing was discussed that led us to believe we needed to have this done so we moved on.

We started looking at the Motions that will be submitted to the RSC. 

15862.51 starting balance                        Convention Motion

 -7600.00 Conv.                                        Registration – 1000.00

 -  190.40 RD Alt.                                     Refreshment -  550.00

 -  676.00 RD Zonal                                  Merchandise –5500.00

 -  150.00 Phil K.                                      Audio -             100.00

 -   100.00 Sec Mileage                             Pictures -          450.00
 -   100.00 Sec. printing                             Total               7600.00

 - 1000.00 501C reinstatement 

· 3000.00 my notes had this amount but I am not sure why

-----------------------------------

 3046.11 working balance

+1681.98 CD

+1000.00 prudent reserve

 5728.09

TREARSUR REPORT  as of 8-09-12

This report is going to be what I have so far. I will have a more complete report at the RSC once I get into the account and what has come in and what has went out. 

7-02-12 starting balance       17,499.21

One box  debit                79.95     
7-02-12

Frontier                            199.20     
7-13-12

Paypal                                 4.95    
7-16-12

Ck # 2309 Rob RD Alt mileage       190.40    
7-16-12

Ck # 2312 Rob RD Alt Zonal            676.00    
7-16-12

Ck # 2307 Sharon F. Sec. Exp.         100.00    
7-17-12

Ck # 2306 David H. RD                     207.72   
 7-20-12

Ck # 2308 Sharon F. mileage                 100.00    7-23-12

                   One box Debit Card              79.95    7-31-12

Ck # 2314 Pepsi balance owed     
    26.73    8-03-12

Ck # 2315 CedarLakes bal.       

1726.13    8-03-12

-------------------------------------------------------------

                                                         14188.13

Deposit  7-17-12                           782.50 Area donation and schedules I don’t have the breakdown this time

End Balance as of 8-09-12        14970.63 per bank printout

I have paid out 150.00 of the 7600.00 Convention Motion. Their balance owed is 7450.00.  We owe the Phil K. 150.00 Motion and the 1000.00 from the last RSC for the 501C reinstatement. All that totals to 8600.00. So, subtracting that from the bank balance we have 6370.63 left. 

This is not counting other bills such as Phoneline service and web service that will come in before Oct.

 I did find out when I went to order the meeting schedules that we had not paid the last bill which was 336.00 so that and the present order which will be around 450.00 since we ordered more this time adds up to 786.00 est.

 So that subtracted leaves us with 5584.63 that is with the prudent reserve of 1000.00.

 The working balance is 4584.63.

 I was glad to have Hossai take the Treas. II position. I think we will work well together. I will do my best to share with her what I am learning. 

 I will try and work on the Quicken program to get this all on one page. Wes R./ Treas. I

RD/RD alt Report:   David H. and Rob O. gave report. 
Mountaineer Region Report:

October  2, 2011

NAWS update

RD handed out information on the WSC 2012 Draft Summary of Decisions and a tally of votes. 

A couple of important items to note are:

Service System Project: was carried forward as an agreement in principle; see Draft Summary and 2012 CAR for further information.

Living Clean – The Journey Continues was approval unanimously…. Note: A unanimous passing of a book length piece of literature was never done before.

Much discussion on fellowship development across the world.

The Autonomy Zonal Form was held at the WSC.

Six regions were present. 

A discussion was held on what affect the Service System Project would have on the Zone. The Zone is requesting input on what services zone could provide and how the zone should function.

Mountaineer Service Form Topic for the spring convention was a debrief of the WSC. Videos were shown from some of WSC 2012 and decisions were discussed. Attendance was moderate but engaging.    

For questions contact.

Gratetfully serving, 

David H., RD

Rob O., RD Alt.

Mountaineer Region

Mountaineer Region Report:

May, 2012

RD & RD Alt 

CAR vote tally MRSCNA & WSC

RSC 8 Areas present                             WSC 127 partisipants/112 regions

CAR motions:   Pass/Fail/Abstain          Unanimous/strong support/ support 

                         Opposition/strong opposition / no support

Motion # 1

RSC vote:  Pass Conscience              WSC vote:  Pass

Motion # 2

RSC vote:  Pass 6/2/0              WSC vote:   pass 2/3 – 90/19/1

Motion # 3

RSC vote:  Pass 6/2/0              WSC vote:  pass 2/3 – 89/22/1

Motion # 4

RSC vote:  Pass 6/1/1              WSC vote:  pass 2/3 – 87/23/1

Motion # 5

RSC vote:  Pass 8/0/0              WSC vote:  pass - voice

Regional Proposal #A  

RSC vote:  Pass 5/2/1              WSC vote: limited support 

Regional Proposal #B

RSC vote:  Pass 3/2/3              WSC vote:  limited support

Regional Proposal #C

RSC vote: Pass 3/1/2              WSC vote:  strong support

Regional Proposal #D

RSC vote: Fail 0/6/2                WSC vote:  limited support

Regional Proposal #E

RSC vote:  Pass 5/1/2              WSC vote:  limited support

Resolution #1

RSC vote:  Pass 6/1/1              WSC vote:  pass - voice

Resolution #2

RSC vote:  Pass 5/1/2              WSC vote:  pass - voice

Resolution #3

RSC vote:  Pass 6/1/1              WSC vote:  pass - voice

Resolution #4

RSC vote:  Pass 6/1/1              WSC vote:  pass - voice

Resolution #5

RSC vote: Pass 6/1/1              WSC vote:  pass - voice

Resolution #6

RSC vote:  Pass 6/1/1              WSC vote:  pass – 77/31/1

Resolution #7

RSC vote:  Fail 1/6/1              WSC vote:  pass – 61/44/2 

Resolution #7 amended

RSC vote:  Pass 6/1/1              WSC vote:  strong oppossion 

Resolution #8 Straw Polls #a

RSC vote:  Fail 2/5/1              WSC vote:  pass – 60/46/1/3

Straw Polls #a

RSC vote:  Pass 5/1/2              WSC vote:  53/37/9 

Straw Polls #b

RSC vote: Pass 4/1/3              WSC vote:  65/37/6 

Straw Polls #c

RSC vote:  Fail 3/4/1              WSC vote:  76/31/2

Straw Polls #d

RSC vote:  Fail 2/5/1              WSC vote:  60/43/5

Straw Polls #e

RSC vote:  Fail 1/5/2              WSC vote:  58/48/5

Straw Polls #f 
RSC vote:  Fail 2/3/3              WSC vote:  71/34/4

Straw Polls #g

RSC vote:  Fail 3/3/2              WSC vote:  71/36/4 

Straw Polls #h

RSC vote:  Fail 2/4/2              WSC vote:  67/39/3

Straw Polls # i

RSC vote:  Pass 4/3/1              WSC vote:  72/34/6

For questions contact.

Gratefully serving, 

David H., RD

Rob O., RD Alt.

Mountaineer Region

P&A Subcommittee:  Matt K.   No report submitted. 
Literature Subcommittee: Inactive
NEW BUSINESS
MOTION #01-07-12: 

MAKER:  NANA

MOTION:  This statement to be included in the registration packet at the convention.  “The convention committee has a request for those attending this convention.  Please refrain from obvious displays of a profane, obscene, or explicitly sexual nature.  Along with the NA fellowship members of the general public enjoy this facility.  We do not wish to offend them or the staff of Cedar Lakes Convention Center. We would never try to interfere with your individual rights.  We’re only asking you to consider the feelings of others.  Thank you, enjoy your weekend.”  

INTENT:  To give the convention subcommittee some ideas for dealing with this problem. 

RESULT:  Referred to Convention Subcommittee (Tabled until next subcommittee meeting). 
Motion #02-07-12:  

Maker:  Convention
Motion: We request this money to have the convention in the fall. 

Registration: 
1000

Refreshment:
  550

Merchandise: 
5500

Audio: 

  100

Pictures: 

  450

Total:                      $7600

Intent:  To celebrate recovery and carry out the duties of the convention committee. 

Result:  For: 7. Against:  0.  Abstain:  1. 
NAWS DONATION:  $3000. 
NEXT REGIONAL SERVICE:  October 6 and 7, 2012. 

CHAIR, TREVOR N. APPOINTED HOSSAI O. TREASURER II. 

Open forum.
Closed with prayer.
Gratefully submitted,
Sharon F., Secretary
THIRD QUARTER AGENDA
It is strongly suggested that all RCMs and Subcommittee Chairpersons attend all of the subcommittee meetings during RSC.
OPEN…Saturday 10/6/2012 @ noon
· Old business, motions
· Phone Line

· 3-5 p.m.  Convention

· 5-6:30 p.m.  Dinner
· PR

· H&I

REOPEN…Sunday 10/7/2012 @ 9:00 a.m.
· Finance
· RD/RDA report
· Policy and Administration
· New Business      






